
Chair Young, Vice Chair Ritter, Ranking Member Piccolantonio, and members of the House 
Workforce & Higher Education Committee, 

Thank you for allowing me to testify today. My name is Cindy Dugan.  I am a resident of 

Lakewood Ohio and am a retired public high school teacher.  I am strongly opposed to SB 1 and its 
companion bill HB 6. 

• Senate Bill 1 would be a major hit to Ohio’s economy. If it passes, our state would lose 
students, professors, tuition dollars, tourism dollars, and countless jobs. If you want a 
strong Ohio economy, you need to oppose SB 1. 

• Over 1,000 Ohioans submitted testimony against SB 1 in the Senate. Hundreds of those 
people showed up to testify in-person. Only 14 people sent in supporter testimony — and 
none of them were public university students. Listen to the people of Ohio. No one wants 
this bill. Vote NO on SB 1. 

I ask you to consider my testimony and vote NO on this harmful  bill.  

Thank you again for the opportunity to testify. 

 

Cindy Dugan 

Lakewood Ohio 

 


